
Modernization Update #5 
   

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Malibu  

High School 

Dec. 13, 2016 

 

 Important Info for Parents, Students and Staff 
 

All students in the middle school building and bungalows 511-513 

will be moving into their new classrooms in the recently installed 

new relocatable buildings at  MHS and the modernized 

JCES Building F upon return from winter break! 
 

Parking, drop-off /pick-up will not be altered at this time. 

 The MHS / JCES modernization project continues with all Malibu High School students currently in the 

middle school building (Building E) moving to the new temporary buildings or the modernized Building F 

at JCES upon return from winter break. 

 Current teachers will announce the assigned classroom to students before break. 

 The MHS Library, College Career Center, Community Service Learning Office and the Psychologist 

Office  will also be moved into a relocatable building during winter break. 

 Site utility infrastructure is just about complete, with some closures of the driveway and fire lane still 

expected. Please use caution through this area. 

 The relocatable buildings are brand new and utilize the latest in materials with attention to sustainability, 

while providing a comfortable environment for our students and staff. 

 Building F at JCES has been renovated with all new windows, doors, paint and floors. Post-renovation 

sampling for PCBs in the modernized Building F has confirmed that no PCBs are present above the EPA 

remediation goal. 

 All of JCES planned modernization is now complete throughout the school. 
 

Please contact Nelson Martinez, Construction Manager, 626-833-5673 or 

n.martinez@smmusd.org or Carey Upton, Chief Operations Officer, 310-399-5865 

x79383 or cupton@smmusd.org if you have any questions. 

 

Thank you parents, staff and students for your 

ongoing cooperation while we work to 

modernize MHS and JCES! 

   

mailto:n.martinez@smmusd.org
mailto:cupton@smmusd.org

